LAKE FOREST COLLEGE SAFETY 

COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Date:

2-17-10

Attendees:
Rob Flott, Cindy Carlson, Leslie Chapman, Scott Schappe, Brian Bruha, Bill Martin, Janet McCracken, Dave Siebert, Bill Divane, Bob Boutin
Guests:
John Rokopf Vice President, Risk Management EIIA


Christine Wolinski Director, Risk Management EIIA

Start time:
4:05 pm

I. Review of Minutes from October 2009 meeting.
Introduction of guests – Leslie Chapman introduced the two representative of EIIA, the agency through which Lake Forest College obtains their insurance coverage’s.
II.
Unfinished Business
A. Reports
Ergonomic review – individual ergonomic evaluations will be completed for persons expressing a concern regarding their workstation design.  Travelers Insurance provides an on-line resource on their website that will be reviewed for assistance. 

Ammonia Leak Plan – A new ice cooling system for the ice rink is being evaluated.  Further discussion regarding this Plan has been tabled until a decision has been made regarding the existing system versus a new system. 
Golf cart usage was discussed.  Cindy Carlson was asked to verify that golf cart information was made available to persons so they understood the requirements for cart usage.

Golf carts on campus include six held and used exclusively by Facilities Management, three held by Athletics and one held by Visual Communications.  Brian Bruha indicated that Residence Life will borrow the athletic carts during different times of the year but that the summer groups must provide their own carts.

Rob Flott would like to see written guidelines that will be applied to all golf cart operations, especially along the sidewalk on Sheridan Road near Rosemary House where the fence creates a safety issue when pedestrians and carts attempt to use the sidewalk simultaneously.  

EIIA has a golf cart safety course that will be provided through their Online Training Modules.  This course will be reviewed and made available to driver applicants.
Form 45 – Cindy Carlson discussion is covered under New Business Employee Education and Training.

Athletics – Emergency Action Plan discussion tabled until a future meeting.

B. Discuss status of recommendations generated from inspections
None
C.  Review status of insurance claims

Cindy was recently informed of a problem experienced by injured employees whose bills were not being paid.  Cindy was provided with an inaccurate submission fax number and learned that the submitted information was not getting to the correct persons at Travelers. The guests from EIIA requested the information be submitted to their attention so they could work with the carrier. 
D.
Other Business
Dormitory fire drills were completed with issues related to the alarm systems given to Facman to schedule repairs.  
AED’s will be added to the campus map.  Brian Bruha indicated that two new defibrillators will be obtained by Athletics and placed in the Sports Center.  Liz Libby will be informed of these additions. 

III. New Business

A. Accident Review (employees and student employees)


Cindy Carlson indicated that there have been no worker compensation claims during the current calendar year.   
One general liability claim was experienced by a student’s mother who fell in the ice rink parking lot.

Two auto claims were experienced.

B. Review Findings from internal inspections

Inspections completed in campus buildings have been performed and maintenance issues are submitted to Facman for repair.
C.
Review findings from external inspections

None
Marsh will be conducting a loss control inspection in 2010.  The inspection will be scheduled through Dave Siebert and Facilities Management.

D. Employee education and training

The Form 45 First Report of Injury as well as the Medical Authorization Form and the Employee Report Form have been added to MYForester and department heads have been reminded to complete these forms when an employee injury is experienced.
EIIA provides online training courses on topics that pertain to campus activities.  There are 47 courses that Lake Forest College can sign up for of which five are considered their core training modules. Christine Wolinski will provide a list of the course to Bob Boutin who will copy and distribute to specific persons.  A list of desired courses will be sent to Ruthie Wilson of EIIA.  

The need to train specific campus personnel on AED, CPR and First Aid training has been discussed in prior meetings and Bill Divane was asked to speak with the campus nurse about completing this training.  Bill mentioned that Kathy Salinger has not maintained her train the trainer card for AED, CPR and First Aid but that he would speak with her to gauge her interest in becoming recertified to provide on-campus training.
Leslie Chapman indicated that it was worth exploring but that Kathy is on a contract from August 15 to June 15 each year and that any training should be completed in this time period.

Brian Bruha indicated that Athletic personnel received annual training in December from RH Sanders and Associates.

Rob Flott questioned if Resident Life staff were certified.  Rob will speak with Leslie regarding this issue.

E.  Safety policy creation, evaluation, updates

The Chemical Hygiene Plan Committee will be notified that no changes to the OSHA 1910.1450 have been implemented and that the current Plan remains in compliance.  The committee will be given the opportunity to meet to discuss any questions.
F.  Discuss safety and insurance issues for new construction projects
None
G. Other business
Tier II reports have been submitted to the local authorities for chemicals on campus in 2009.
The desire to put a coffee shop in Harlan Hall by a student group has been discussed and determined not to be an acceptable location.

The southeast door on the rear of Deerpath Hall is frequently lodged open by students who use the door to go outside and smoke or to discard garbage.  The door is not properly secured after the students return inside thus creating a safety exposure to residents.  Rob Flott agreed that Residence Life will discuss the best strategies in order to discontinue the practice used by students.

The Chemistry Department had questions regarding the cost of recharging fire extinguishers used when conducting student safety training.  Janet McCracken and Dawn Wiser discussed this issue and have chosen to designate one fire extinguisher that may be used and then removed from service.  This option allows training to continue and reduces the cost associated with recharging safety equipment.
Mr. David Bennett will be asked to participate on the Safety Committee as the representative from the Sexual Harassment Hearing Board.
John Rokopf discussed that grants for physical and security safety are available for colleges. If Lake Forest College was interested in applying for these grants  EIIA works with a service company who applies reasonable charges for the grant application process.

John also discussed the areas where EIIA is seeing losses.  Grease fires from students cooking in rooms, sexual misconduct and harassment as well as security issues and material handling losses have all been on the rise. 

IV.
Next Meeting
Date to be determined.
Meeting adjourned:
5:15 pm

